
 

 

June at a Glance 
2: Communion Sunday 
3-7: 5:30-8:30 pm VBS 
7: 2:00 pm BINGO at Specialty  Care 
8: Good Old Summertime Celebration 
14: 2:00 pm BINGO at Specialty  Care 
15: Wedding of Collin Van Diepen and 
 Lexi Zomermaand 
17: 9:00 am Faith Bible Study 
• 4:00 pm Patience Bible Study 
• 6:00 pm Elder/Deacon Meetings 
• 7:00 pm Full Consistory will meet 
21: 2:00 pm BINGO at Specialty  Care 
22: Wedding of Cody Hurlburt and 

Kristen Witt 
28: 2:00 pm BINGO at Specialty  Care 
 
 
 
 
 
 
*Sunday Mornings: 
 9:00 am Cornerstone Service 
 10:10 am Coffee Fellowship 
 Sunday School is on break until Fall 
 11:00 am Open Door Service 
 

*Monday Evenings: 
  Women’s Bible Study is on  
 Summer break 
*Tuesday mornings:  
 8:30 am Chickadee Quilters 
 

*Wednesday Evening Bible  
    Classes and Youth Groups: 
 Bible Classes are on break  until Fall  
 6:30-7:15 pm MS Remnant 
 7:15-8:30 pm HS Remnant  

Bible  
  Stories  

LIVE!! 



 
 

 I have enjoyed this latest series on Loving your Neighbor.   I have heard 
many great stories of conviction and the challenge to love those that are around 
us.   As God convicts your heart, I pray that you will find the strength and bold-
ness to get to know your neighbor, love on them and do what is necessary to 
move them toward a relationship with Jesus Christ with the help of the Holy Spir-
it. 
 One of the biggest challenges I am laying out is getting involved.  What 

does it look like to love your neighbor and what can you do?   In my letter to you this month I want to 
share some ways you can get involved and love your neighbor. 
 The first is Daily Vacation Bible School.  This week has always been a blessing to our children 
from church, but an even greater blessing comes when we have community kids who attend.  Over the 
years we have heard wonderful stories of lives being changed.  We would love for you to join us in this 
fun way to love your neighbor. 
 Second, on June 8 we will be having a prayer booth at Good Old Summertime.   It will be an 
opportunity for us to pray with our neighbor who might be in need.  It might be an opportunity to talk 
to someone about Jesus. We also want it to be an opportunity for those who might need help in a sim-
ple manner, for us to be able to lend assistance to them.   I would call this “physical help” like mowing 
a lawn or moving some furniture. We can use your help in manning the prayer booth and the ”physical 
work” signup as well.   Back by popular demand again this year, is our Church sponsored inflatable 
which we could also use some volunteers to help take care of.   
 Third, on June 15, it is our goal to get out into our community for the morning and actually love 
on our neighbor with things like mowing a lawn, moving furniture, maybe painting.  Wherever we 
might find a need.   This opportunity is a great way to show our community we really care and want to 
do something for them.   
 Fourth, there will be an opportunity for us to help the Presbyterian church with a summer meal 
program for kids in the community.  You will find a sign-up in the back for helping donate food or to 
help make and serve meals each weekday throughout the summer.  That will begin the week after 
DVBS. 
 Fifth, find a place to volunteer.  There are many opportunities within this community to be the 
hands and feet of Jesus to the people around you.  All you need to do is look to find that chance to 
serve.  It is also a great way to build relationships and love the neighbors that are around you. 
 Sixth, think of someone you know that needs a neighbor.  Take the time to build a relationship, 
love on them, care for them and encourage them.  God will provide the right timing through the 
prompting of the Holy Spirit for you to talk about what God can truly do within their life. 
 Taking the time to love on your neighbor might be challenging.  It might take time, and some-
times it is simply hard work.  But your commitment to get involved will not only make a difference in 
the life of your neighbor but in will make a difference in your relationship with Jesus Christ! Look for 
someone today to say, “Won’t you be my neighbor!” 
 
 
Blessings and Love, 
Pastor Luke 



 

 

 

With the Pastor!!  

Coffee Time is on break until 
September. See you this fall!  

 
 

 

Stewardship & Giving 

Special offering for June:  
The Banquet 

Offering Summary through May 26th 
• General Fund: $122,992.27;   

Budget: $279,866; 43% of budget   
• Benevolent Fund: $27291.00;  

Budget: 86,813.00; 31% of budget 

• Building Fund offerings to date: $820.00 

June 
Faith In Action:  

Shut-ins & Nursing 
Home Residents 
  

Make it a 
point to 
send a 

card, visit 
or make 

them  
feel special 

in some 
way. 

June 10-14th 
Will Althoff  (Wilderness Camp) 
Blake Loerts (Wilderness Camp) 
Codie Wynia (Take Me Fishing) 

 
June 17-21st 

Cole Dykstra (Guys Only Camp) 
Parker Loerts (Guys Only Camp) 

 

June 24th-28th 
Karissa Hulstein (Saddle-Up Level 3) 

Sophia Timmermans (Saddle-Up Level 3) 
Taylor Langstraat (Saddle-Up Level 3) 

Alexis Hulstein (Wilderness Camp) 
Kaylee Maxwell (Wilderness Camp) 
Brianna Taylor (Wilderness Camp) 

Olivia Timmermans (Wilderness Camp) 
 

                        
                       Kids away at camp this month 



 
 

  2: West—Cal and Kathy Runia 
 Middle—Marvin and Janice Runia 
 East—Dr. Brian and Heidi Sayler/family 
 

  9: West—Ray and Ellen Schram 
 Middle—Ted and Eileen Schutte 
 East—Verlyn and Donna Smidt 
 

16: West—Donna Sterler and LaVonne Prins 
 Middle—Dave and Lesa Stofferan 
 East—Bob and Gladys Tiedeman 

23:  West—Ken and Sharalyn Tjaden 
  Middle—Greg and Tami Tracy/family 
  East—Harold and Shelia Van Der Sloot 
 

30:  West—Paul and Phyllis Vander Linden 
  Middle—Ger and Barb Van Diepen 
  East—John and Lois Van Diepen 

Cornerstone Service Greeters, 9 am 

  2:  Kim and Alex Mc Dougall 
  9:  Pam Vande Hoef and Jill Boeke 
16:  Lesa Stofferan and Jodene Kruse 
23: Kathy Verdoorn and Marcia Van Ruler 
30: Jennifer and Ella Bruxvoort 

  Sunday School is on break until Fall 

Sunday School Nursery  

Library Volunteers 9:00 am Nursery 

11:00 am Nursery 

10:00 
  2:  Duane Vande Hoef 
  9:  Dick Oldenkamp 
16:  Harold Ernst 
23: Lawrence Wiersma 
30: Dale Honken 

   12:00 
  2:  Dale Honken 
  9:  Bill Hartzell 
16:  Greg Kosters 
23: Marlin Roelfs 
30: Duane Vande Hoef 

 

 

Prayer With the Elders  

  2:  LaVonne Prins 
  9:  Imogene Rasmussen 
16:  Janice Runia 
23: Jen Schram 
30: Leona Meendering 

  2:  Tami and Lindy Tracy 
  9:  Angie Ackerman and Amber Wielenga 
16:  Karen Honken and Amy Dykstra 
23: Chrissy Ackerman and Heather Tangeman 
30: Melissa De Boer and Melissa Langstraat 



 

 

Fellowship Coffee Servers 

  2:  Jim and Pauline Van Engen 
  9:  Curt and Peg Van Kley 
16:  Duane and Pam Vande Hoef 
23: Lawrence and Ruth Wiersma 
30: John and Sharon Bartels 

Children and Worship  
Leaders/Helpers 

Children and Worship is on Summer 
Break and will return next Fall.  

Have a Great Summer!! 

June 
Willing Hands 

Group 

Willing Hands  
Group #6 

 will be responsible for  
services during the month. 

 

Co-chairpersons are:  
• Peg & Curt Van Kley 
• Lois/John Van Diepen 

 

  After Church Greeters    
 
  2: SE:  Larry Verdoorn 
 C: Pastor Luke 
 SW: Josh Lucas 
 BE: Lawrence Wiersma 
 BW: John Bartles 
 

  9: SE: Marcus De Boer 
 C: Ron Dykstra 
 SW: Pastor Luke 
 BE: Josh Lucas 
 BW: Harold Ernst 

 
 
16: SE:  Henry Fisher 
 C: Lennis Harberts 
 SW: Ed Harskamp 
 BE: Pastor Luke 
 BW: Josh Lucas 
 

23: SE:  Josh Lucas   
 C: Bill Hartzell 
 SW: Dale Honken 
 BE: Dr. Greg Kosters 
 BW: Pastor Luke 

 
 
30: SE:   Pastor Luke 
 C: Josh Lucas 
 SW: Arnie Langstraat 
 BE: Ken Loerts 
 BW:  Ed Meendering 

We are excited to announce that 
we currently have 31 participants 
registered for Camp this year at 
Inspiration Hills which is 13 more 

than last year. In light of this amazing number we 
only had $3000 in the budget to cover camp costs. 
This year our total owed is a bit over $5000. We 
are currently asking for donations to help offset 
these costs. If you feel so lead to help cover these 
costs we would appreciate it. Also each week 
through out this Summer please keep an eye on 
the bulletin for a list of kids gone to camp that 
week. Right now we have at least one participant 
at camp every week this summer!! 



 
 

 

Faith Bible Study, who meets the third Monday of most months, will meet on Monday, June 
17 at 9:00 am in the Library. Lesson leader will be Luella Eggink and Alfreda Verdoorn will 
serve as hostess. We will study chapter #8 “Discerning the Spirits” in Douglas Connelly’s book, 
ANGELS Standing Guard. Scripture for the morning will be 1 John 4:1-6.  You are welcome to 
join us as the discussions help us understand the word of our Lord. 
 

Patience Bible Study,  who meets the third Monday of most months, will meet on Monday, 
June 17 at 4:00 pm. We will continue the study, Couples of the Old Testament with lesson #6, 
“Elkanah and Hannah.” Barb will serve as leader and Jan Juffer as hostess.    
 

Monday Evening Women’s Bible Study, will be on Summer Break until Fall. 

 
The Men’s Bible Study, is on break until Fall. 

Trivia Time!!! 

1. Name the man who kept some of the spoils after the battle of Jericho and brought  

punishment to Israel? Joshua 7:1 

2.How many of Jesus’ bothers wrote books of the Bible? Matthew 13:55 

3. What was the name of Hosea’s wife? Hosea 1:3 

4. What woman in the Bible tried to seduce a handsome slave? Genesis 39:1,7 

5. What was the name of the king who made a speech and as a result was eaten by worms? 

Acts 12:21-23 

6. Miriam and Aaron were upset with Moses because he married a woman who was an 

__________? Numbers 12:1 

7. How many of the clean animals did Noah take into the Ark? Genesis 7:2 



 

 

Jokes with Josh:  
Two guys are running away from a hungry lion. One of the guys prays, “Lord please turn this lion into a 

Christian!” The guy turns and sees the Lion stopped chasing them and is on his knees praying.  
Relieved by this they stop running.  

They hear the lion praying, “Lord, thank you for this food I’m about to receive.”  

Hello First Reformed Church,  

 Your Devil Crushing Ninja Trainer (Youth Director for short) here to give you yet another awe-
some newsletter article! There surely are a lot of things that are happening in youth group, but before 
I get into that here is a little life update on myself. If you haven’t heard Joanna Grace just turned 3 
months old May 20th! It is so crazy to think that she is already three months! Time flies when you’re 
having fun! I am always reminded of God’s amazing love and grace when I look into her beautiful blue 
eyes and she gives me a sincere big smile. I just think to myself, “I do not deserve this precious baby. I 
have done nothing to earn this beautiful daughter of mine.” Sure, sometimes it’s hard, but then I re-
member what I put God through on a regular basis, and I get over it. That is the great thing about 
God’s love. It is something that we can’t earn, it is a free gift given to us. If I continue to talk about this 
I’m going to start crying so how about we get to the fun stuff?! Alright! Buckle your seat belts! Here we 
go!  

 First, we are currently on a break from youth group so then we can prepare for Vacation Bible 
School. However, we are going to start the program back up in the Summer! We are going to start 
youth group back up on Wednesday June 12th. It will be the same times as the school year. We are go-
ing to have Junior High from 6:30-7:30 and High School 7:30-8:30 every Wednesday night! Second, 
myself, Pastor Luke, Education Committee, and the youth leaders are going to hold an, “Awareness 
Night!” This is a night where we are inviting every parent, teacher, adult, etc. to a night of discussing 
and learning about the global issue of social media abuse and screen time addiction. It is a night you 
are not going to want to miss! This event will be on Wednesday May 29th at Church in the Sanctuary at 
6:30 pm food will be provided! Third, we are all set on our trips this upcoming summer! We have 24 
students going to Power Connection this year! We are also going back to Texas this summer for our 
annual work trip with the high school students! We have 9 students attending that trip! I am very ex-
cited for this upcoming summer and seeing what God has in store for us!  

 In closing, I only have one thing to say. If you ever need a hug this big ole teddy bear has one 
just for you!  

Blessings,  

Josh Lucas 



 
 

Pray For God’s People 
18. Eric Schiphoff 

19. Hugh Schiphoff 

20. Pastor Luke and Chris Schouten 

21. Harold and Lynn Schram 

22. Pray for our College Students 

23. Pray for our Church 

24. Jennie Schram 

25. Ray and Ellen Schram 

26. Ted and Eileen Schutte 

27. Ryan and Kaitlin Sederquist 

28. Verlyn and Donna Smidt 

29. Pray for our College Students 

30. Pray for our Church 

College Students: 
Paige Hurlburt 
Kaitlyn Bechler 
Kalie De Boer 
Keyana Gust 
Jaden Abels 
Madison Norman 
Nick Buysman 
 
 

Hunter DeJong 
Hunter Rockman 
Ryan Van Marel 
 
Lars Ackerman 
Megan Travaille 
Peyton Crichton 
Britta Harberts 
 
 

Andrea Meyer 
Garrett Sayler 
Makayla Tangeman 
Colby Wagenaar 
Collin Van Diepen 
 
Adam Ackerman 
Kailey Bruxvoort 

 
 

Lexi Ackerman 
Sarah Honken 
Jena Van Marel 
Troy Soat 
 
Devan Vander Veen 
Hannah Lucas 
 

1. Pray for our College Students 

2. Pray for our Church 

3. Brenda Post 

4. Reka Post 

5. Lavonne Prins 

6. Junior and Imogene Rasmussen 

7. Larry and Rhonda Riebeling 

8. Pray for our College Students 

9. Pray for our Church 

10. Daren Rockman; Hunter, Gannon 

11. Marlin Roelfs 

12. Cal and Kathy Runia 

13. Marlin and Kathy Runia; Jacob 

14. Marvin and Janice Runia 

15. Pray for our College Students 

16. Pray for our Church 

17. Brian and Heidi Saler; Garrett, Madeline, 
Grace, Levi, Elijiah 

Prayer List 



 

 

Assisted Living 
 

Ethel Jurgens 
Geneva Wissink 

 
 
 
 
 

 

The Nursing Homes 
 

Tracy Den Beste 
Dutch Kruger 

Lois May 
Harold Schram 

Margaret Calsbeek 
 
 
 

Our Missionaries 
 

Dr. Bernadeth Kelly &  
Adrian Bobb 

Sayuri Kist—Okazaki 
Brian & Donna Renes 

J.J. & Tim Ten Cley 
Rowland & Jan Van Es 

Prayer Journal  

Pray For God’s People 

Prayer List 



 
 

Please remember the following Weather Cancellations Procedure:  
If there is NO school, or school is released early due to inclement weather, 
there will be NO WEDNESDAY Night activities. If the Cancellation is on  
Sunday, all services and activities will also be cancelled for the day.  

                     

Sunday School and Wednesday Night Bible Classes 
are on break until Fall. Have a great Summer!! 

 
• Daily Vacation Bible School 

June 3rd-7th--5:30-8:30pm  

Sarah Honken 
1513 So. Grand Ave. 
Apt. 203 
Ames, IA  50010-6649 
 
Britta Harberts 
Mathews Hall #270 
SDSU 
Brookings, SD 57007 
 
Garrett Sayler 
516 Arizona Ave NE 
Orange City, IA 51041 
 
Andrea Meyer 
1249 Eaton Lawther 
Ames IA 50012-1064 
 
Colby Wagenaar 
1230 1st Street 
Brookings, SD 57006 

Jena Van Marel 
8181 Fannin Street 
Apt. 2531 
Houston, TX 77054 
 
Kailey Bruxvoort 
416 N Pine Street 
Burgess #114 
Vermillion, SD 57069 
 
MaKayla Tangeman 
Hagemann Hall 
2800 Hudson Road 
Room #439 
Cedar Falls, IA 50613-6702 
 
Hunter DeJong 
2026 Hawthorne Drive 
Fredrickson Court Apt 7223 
Ames, IA 50011 
 

Peyton Crichton 
2001 S. Summit Ave 
Mail Box 407 
Sioux Falls, SD 57197  
 
Collin Van Diepen 
1306 11th Ave. SW 
Watertown, SD 57201 
 
Lars Ackerman 
519 8th St. 
Sibley, IA 51249 
 
Paige Hurlburt 
702 E Cherry Street 
Beede #328 
Vermillion, SD 57069 
 
 
 
 

Kalie DeBoer 
815 8th Street 
Sibley, IA 51249 
 
Nick Buysman 
MSC 351 
3900 Bethel Drive 
Saint Paul, MN 55112 
 
Jaden Abels 
University of Sioux Falls 
1101 W 22nd Street 
Box 452 
Sioux Falls, SD 57105 
 
Troy Soat 
1101 W. 22nd Street 
USF Box 451 
Sioux Falls, SD 57105 

Since we have had a few requests for our College Students’ Addresses, we thought we would publish them. Being 
away at college can be a fun time. However, it can be a time filled with uncertainty and loneliness.  If you get a 

chance, go ahead and drop a note in the mail to these students. You never know, it just may be exactly what they 
needed at that very moment.  Parents, if you do not see your child’s address listed here please let the church 

office know so it can also be published next month. 

If your student will have a different address for the 2018-2019 school year please let the office know so 
we can update our information. Thanks so much!! 

https://maps.google.com/?q=1513+So.+Grand+Ave.Apt.+203+Ames,+IA%C2%A0+50010&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=1513+So.+Grand+Ave.Apt.+203+Ames,+IA%C2%A0+50010&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=1513+So.+Grand+Ave.Apt.+203+Ames,+IA%C2%A0+50010&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=208+8th+St+SWUnit+846+Orange+City,+IA+51041&entry=gmail&source=g


 

 

Sportsmen's Devotional 
Bible Study Verse 
Hebrews 5:13-14  
Anyone who lives on milk, being still an infant, is 
not acquainted with the teaching about right-
eousness. But solid food is for the mature, who 
by constant use have trained themselves to distinguish good from evil. (NIV) 
 

Thoughts 
The renewing of Spring: Buffalo calves are first to arrive in my area; not long after, the elk, deer, 
and antelope start giving birth to their young.  
 
Those babies depend on their mother for nourishing milk and for protection from predators. As 
they mature they will rely less on their mother's milk and start to enjoy the food God has pro-
vided for them. They will become fleet of foot, able to avoid potential predators.  
 

Action Point 
When I first became a believer in Jesus Christ, I was like a baby in my understanding. I think 
back to that time--amazing how much I did not know. Through time in God's word, fellowship 
with other Christians, and a good Bible-based church, my maturity level has and is continuing to 
increase. That's how it works in nature and that's how it works in our Christian walk with God. 
 
 
Sportsmen's Tip of the Day 
 Every year I get calls from people saying they have found an orphaned fawn. Sometimes they 
will even bring the baby to my office. I explain that the mother will often leave her youngster 
bedded down when she goes off to feed. Please help spread the word: if you or someone you 
know comes across a fawn alone, just leave it be; mom will be back. 

Trivia Time Answers!!! 
1. Achan 2. James and Jude  3. Gomer  4. Potiphar’s wife  5. Herod (Agrippa the 1st) 6. Ethiopian 

7. Seven pairs of clean and one pair of unclean    



 
 

~~Birthday’s~~  
1  Jessica McDyer 

 Kimberlie Alexander 
 Travis Boeke 

2  Lennis Harberts 
    Kalen Heronimus 
 Jackson Van Tilburg 

3  Adam Ackerman 

4  Tammy Breitweiser 

6  John Vos 
 Frank Martinez 

7  Sandy Lamfers 

8  Abby De Zeeuw 
 Kelsey Joseph 
 Jena Ver Steeg 

9   Lawrence Wiersma 
     Kelsey Doorenbos 
     Ahbea Harberts 
     Aysha Harberts 

10   Addison De Zeeuw 

11   Dale De Boer 
      Nancy Dykstra 

12   Georgia Hisek 

13  Donna Kleinwolterink      

15   Avery Zylstra 

16   Chris Hurlburt 

17 Jacob Leusink 

 

18  Janelle Van Drunen 
      Mark Langstraat 
      Colby Wagenaar 
      Elizabeth Wynia 
  Joselyn De Zeeuw 

20  Lois Van Diepen 
  Holden Fox 

22  Charles Kruger 
      Chelsea Hulstein 

23  Harold Ernst 
      Joel Van Gelder 
 Mike Block Sr. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

24 Stan De Zeeuw 

25  Evan Mehls 
 Angela Van Tilburg 

26  Karissa Hulstein 

28  Jarred Brouwer 
      Jaxton Loerts 
 Ken Huls 

30   Jahlyn De Jong 
 Jaden Ables 

4 Marlin & Kathy Runia - 31 years  
7 Dave and Dawn Myers - 33 years  
8 Jacob and Sami Fox - 6 years  
9 Jarred and Tracee Brouwer - 19 years  
10 Ed and Jan Harskamp - 55 years  
11 John & Sharon Bartels - 53 years  
11 Dr. Brian and Heidi Sayler - 25 years  
12 Loren and Deb Hulstein - 34 years  
18 Chris and Tiffany Wynia - 20 years 
20 AJ and Jenny Weg -  4 years 
21 Lennis and Marvella Harberts - 34 years  
21 Jared and Jenny Tiedeman - 5 years 
23 Charles and Katha Kruger - 35 years  
25 Brad and Sarah Loerts - 14 years  
26 Junior and Imogene Rasmussen - 55 years  
27 Ron and Nancy Dykstra - 44 years  
27  Curt and Peg Van Kley - 27 years 
28 Brian and Elia Altoff - 11 years 
28 Mark and Tanya Dykstra - 22 years  
30 Kody and Rachel Wills - 7 years  



 

 

So encourage each  
other and build  

each other up, just as you 
are already doing. 

1 Thessalonians 5:11(NLT) 
 

We hope you are remembering your Secret Sister 
in your prayers as well as with acts of kindness. 
Secret Sisters is a great way to encourage some-

one and lift them up.   
Thanks for participating Sisters!!!  

 

Secret Sister Reveal will be June 9th at 2:00pm 
in the Fireside Room. New Sister Slips are due 

at the Information Center no later than June 9.  

 

 
 
 

We are on Summer Break until 
Fall. Have a great Summer!! June 2 -– “Jesus answered, “I am the way and 

the truth and the life. No one comes to the 
Father except through me.” – John 14:6, ESV  
 

June 9 -“For all have sinned and fall short of 
the glory of God.” – Romans 3:23, NIV  
 

June 16 -– “For by grace you have been saved 
through faith. And this is not your own doing; 
it is the gift of God.” – Ephesians 2:8, ESV  
 

June 23 -– “I praise you because I am fearfully 
and wonderfully made; your works are won-
derful,I know that full well.”  
– Psalm 139:14, NIV  
 

June 30 -“Love the LORD your God with all 
your heart and with all your soul and with all 
your strength.” – Deuteronomy 6:5, NIV  

June 12th  
Begins our Summer Youth Group Time. 

 

 Middle School will meet: 6:30-7:30 pm 
 High School will meet: 7:30-8:30 pm 

Congrats Graduates!  
The Following have graduated 

from area colleges/universities: 

Alecia Martinez 

has graduated from Regent University with a  
Master of Arts in Theatre. She plans to teach 

theatre classes at the University of Sioux Falls. 
 

Amanda Williamson  
has graduated from Minnesota West as a  

registered nurse. She plans to work in  
health care in the Worthington area  

after taking her boards.    
 

Kelsey Doorenbos  
has graduated from Northwest Iowa Communi-
ty College with an Associate Degree in Nursing 



 
 

 BRIAN & DONNA RENES 
        Even though there are currently 
       no RCA missionaries in Chiapas,  
       evidence of their work over the 
            past (nearly) 100 years is easily 
                        observed. I am able to visit once 
        or twice a year and on each visit 
      church leaders share of how the  
Gospel is spreading. I hear of areas (synods, presby-
teries) that have far more churches than pastors. I 
hear of the seminaries and Bible schools started and 
staffed for many years with RCA missionaries which 
continue to teach new leaders. I hear of villages once 
persecuting and prohibiting an evangelist entry now 
welcome a visit by a pastor to their congregation.  
    The RCA also has a long history of translating the 
Bible for most of the groups in Chiapas. While some 
organizations only translate the New Testament, the 
RCA missionaries saw that full Bibles were needed for 
the growth and maturity of the Church in Chia-
pas.  Some of the first full Bibles translated into local 
languages in Mexico were done in Chiapas and even 
today 5 of only 8 full Bibles throughout all of Mexico 
are found in Chiapas. 
    Looking back there certainly has been great 
achievement, but more work needs to be done. One 
group that always seemed distant and nearly impossi-
ble to reach was a group deep in the jungle. They 
were referred to as the Lacandons. From time to time 
you would see them and know their identity because 
the men had long hair. I never heard about the Gospel 
was reaching them until recently. The Bible Society 
said that a group of believers has started to translate 
Luke and Acts into their language. Once Lacandon, 
they now call themselves "Nahá".  I hope to help 
them sometime this year. 
    The Tojolabals are inching closer to having the full 
Bible in their language. In Chol a Study Bible project is 
well underway. In other dialects of Tzotzil and Tzeltal 
there is an expressed desire to have the entire Bible in 
their own dialect. Pray for the Church in Chiapas as 
they continue not only grow in number but so much 
more so in faith and understanding. 



 

 

Consistory Meeting Highlights 
May 20, 2019 

 
 

Elder Meeting 
6:00 pm 

• MMS&C to grant request of Rachel (Hulstein) Van Zanten to transfer her membership to 
Trinity Christian Reformed Church in Rock Valley, Iowa. 

• MMS&C to grant request of Nicole Ten Napel to drop her membership at FRC. 

• MMS&C to approve request of Scott and Jamie Hulstein to use the church Kitchen and 
Fellowship Hall May 9, 2020, from 12 noon to 8 p.m. for a graduation party. 

• MMS&C to grant Jurnea Harberts’ request to use the church for her wedding rehearsal on 
July 31, 2020 and ceremony August 1, 2020. 

 
 

Full Consistory 
7:00 pm 

• Bill Pearson presented proposals for insurance coverage from two different carriers  

• Elder/Deacon Nomination and Election process report regarding possible changes was 
received from Duane VandeHoef. 

• Pastor Luke presented a letter of resignation from Kelly Jacobsma from the position as 
church custodian.  Kelly was thanked for his years of service to the church. 

• MMSC to accept quote for insurance coverage from Grinnell Mutual with $5,000 deducti-
ble  through Huisenga Pearson Agency. 

• MMSC to accept Pastor Luke’s vacation request from July 2, through July 11, 2019. 

 
 

Administrative  
• MMSC to accept resignation of Kelly Jacobsma from the position of church custodian.  He 

was thanked for his many years of service. 

• MMSC to hire Jennifer Bruxvoort as interim church custodian through August 31, 2019. 



 
 

Fremont, NE Flood Relief 
 Mission Trip 2019 


